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Message from the Acting Head  
 
Welcome to the second half term in school. 
Remember all information is on our school 
website and Facebook page. Any information 
can be given as a paper copy too.  
Unfortunately, Mrs Birkett is still not very well 
and can not be in school while she is having 
treatment. Until she returns to school I will con-
tinue to work with staff to lead school forward 
and  ensure that Bowesfield is the best it can 
be.  
 
We hope our families celebrating Diwali have 
a lovely time  and enjoy the wonderful cele-
brations together as a family and with friends.  
This term will continue to be a busy one for the 
children, with lots of wonderful learning oppor-
tunitiesñdonõt forget to read the newsletters 
for your childõs year group and support with 
any learning at home.  
 
I wanted to say a big thank you for the im-
provements for mornings ñI have been so im-
pressed with how the children are being re-
sponsible and independent by coming 
through the gates and lining up on their own. 
We are finding that the vast majority of chil-
dren are in school and on time and ready to 
learn, due to the settled morning routine you 
have been supporting with.  
 
We still have spaces in school so if you know 
someone looking for a change of school why 
not tell them to come and visit.  
On another note, I have noticed that parking 
outside of school is not always as safe as it 
should be. Remember to park away from the 
yellow zigzag and double lines and be consid-
erate to the house owners.  
 
Many thanks  
Jo Vollands -Ross 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What a great success Movie Night was. 

The children thoroughly enjoyed the mov-

ie and were extremely well behaved.  

I am sure the children will be looking for-

ward to the next one, 

which is on Tuesday 

28th November. Get 

your tickets early, as 

numbers will be limited 

and last time a lot of 

children were disap-

pointed.   

 

SCHOOL HOLIDAYS  

Christmas Holidays 2023 

Last day Tues   19.12.23   Back Thurs 04.01.24 

Feb Half Term 2024 

Last day Fri 16.02.24 Back Mon 26.02.24  

Easter holiday 2024   

Last day Thurs   28.03.24 Back Mon  15.04.24  

May half-term 2024 

Last day Fri  24.05.24   Back Tues 04.06.24 

Summer holiday 2024 

Last day Tues  23.07.24   

Bank Holidays 

Mon 06.05.2024  

Professional Development Days  

Wed 03.01.2024  

Mon 03.06.2024  



 

Be Bowesfield 

During October, the children learnt about Black Histo-

ry Month. At the beginning of the month, the children 

enjoyed an assembly where they learnt this yearõs 

theme: Celebrating Our Sisters. Through our British Val-

ues, we know that we should respect others, embrace 

differences and show tolerance by learning about 

others. In classes, the children have learnt about a fa-

mous black woman in line with this yearõs theme and discussed the im-

portance of Black History Month.  

Girls are you interested in 

playing football?  

 

Dates to be aware of:  

Odd Sock Day - Monday 13th November - Letõs 

see how many staff and children take part this 

year.  

Year 1/2 will be visiting Preston Park on Tuesday 

21st November as part of their Toys Past and Pre-

sent Topic.  

Mrs Docherty’s class will be visiting Tees Barrage 

on Monday 20th November as part of their Rivers 

and Canals topic. Donõt panic Miss Binghamõs 

class, you will be visiting the Barrage also, just at a 

later date.  

School Photos - Phototronics will be in school on 

November 22nd to take your childõs photo. Only 

children who attend Bowesfield will be able to 

have their photo taken together, due to time 

constraints.  



 

Bee Bowesfield 

 

 

Thank you to all the families who completed the parent feedback during the parent consultations. 

The results were really positive and we would like to thank you for the support you give to school. If 

you didnõt have the opportunity to feedback you can still do this ð just ask at the office for a copy 

of the form. Here are some of the results:  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                 Please remember any online information can also be provided as a paper copy.  

Statement  Agreed  

My child is happy at this school  100% 

My child feels safe at this school  100% 

The school makes sure its pupils are well behaved.  100% 

My child has been bullied and the school dealt with the bullying 

quickly and effectively.  
  

The school makes me aware of what my child will learn during the 

year.  
100% 

When I have raised concerns with the school they have been 

dealt with appropriately.  
97% 

My child has special educational needs and the school gives 

them the support they need.  
97% 

The school has high expectations for my child  100% 

My child does well at this school.  100% 

The school lets me know how my child is doing  100% 

There is a good range of subjects available to my child at this 

school.  
100%. 

My child can take part in clubs and activities at this school.  100% 

The school supports my childõs wider personal development. 100% 

I would recommend this school to another parent.  100% 

Leave of Absence 

Recently, we have had a lot of parents/carers not giving enough notice for a leave of 

absence. Parents must give at least 2 weeks notice, when completing the form. Unless 

your request is for extreme circumstances, it will more than likely be unauthorised, which 

will result in a fine from the local authority. If this is the case then we need enough time 

to inform you before you go, in case you want to change your mind.  At Bowesfield we 

strive for all children to 

have at least 96% attend-

ance. This is from nursery 

to Year 6.  

Thank You for your co -

operation in this matter.  


